










































 
Media Release 

For Immediate Release 
Nipissing releases 2010-11 budget 

 
North Bay, ON, June 3, 2010 —Nipissing University’s Board of Governors approved an operating 
budget of $64,056,199 for the fiscal year 2010-11 during their regular meeting on Thursday, June 3, 2010. 
 
Nipissing projects revenues for 2010-11 at $63,308,699 and expenditures of $64,056,199, anticipating an 
overall deficit budget of $747,500.   
 
The 2010-11 budget represents an increase of $4,437,356 or seven per cent over the 2009-10 budget. 
 
The university is recommending a tuition rate increase in keeping with the Ministry of Training, Colleges 
and Universities guidelines, in order to continue to provide the quality academic resources and financial 
aid for our students and to address the annual increases in operating costs.  
 
The budget includes a record $2.8 million for student financial assistance including scholarships, 
provincial bursaries, institutional financial aid and student work-study placements. 
 
Growth in the budget is the result of many factors, including creation of new faculty and staff positions 
and the escalating costs of utilities and other operating expenses. Net costs of salaries, wages, and benefits 
will increase by more than five per cent this year.  
 
Nipissing University relies on two primary sources of funding: tuition and grants from the Ministry of 
Training, Colleges and Universities.  Both sources are sensitive to enrolment. The university is 
anticipating a small increase in enrolment for September, with additional new students starting in Winter 
semester.  
 
“This budget is based on conservatively optimistic expectations for enrolment and government funding,” 
said Vicky Paine-Mantha, vice-president finance and administration.  “Once we have more concrete 
numbers for the September enrolment, the university will be in a better position to assess any potential 
expenditure adjustments that may be necessary during the academic year.  University management is 
committed to addressing the deficit within the fiscal year if enrolment targets are not met.” 
 
“Given the current funding issues that exist in the post-secondary sector, every university in Ontario is 
feeling economic pressure and many are facing deficit budgets.  However, with a one per cent deficit, 
Nipissing has developed a manageable budget that allows the university to progress strategically with 
planned initiatives while continuing to provide the exceptional student experience for which we are 
recognized.” 
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For more information please contact: 
Bob Pipe, communications officer: 705-474-3450 ext 4528; cell: 705-471-6205 




